
My Question during the Urgent Question
on the Overseas Development Aid
Budget, 26 April 2021

Sir John Redwood (Wokingham) (Con): Is the UK now stopping making overseas
aid payments through the EU, given the way it has been spending money on a
country such as China, which has $3.2 trillion in reserves?

Is this not an opportunity for the UK to express its own moral priorities,
and secure better value for money by making more of its own direct choices
and payments? Can that include being very generous in response to the current
Indian crisis?

The Minister for the Middle East and North Africa (Mr James Cleverly): My
right hon. Friend makes the important point that, having left the European
Union, the United Kingdom can now make its own decisions. In many
instances—not in all cases—the positions that we take now are similar to
those that we took as members of the European Union.

He will note that we have significantly—almost completely—reduced our aid
support to China; the only expenditure now is in support of human rights and
open societies. As I said in response to an earlier question, we will be
focused very much on how we can support our friends around the world in their
times of need.
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